
 

The Acorn  

L ive  Oak Un i ta r ian  Un iversa l i s t  Congregat ion  

May 18 ,  2018  
This Weekõs Meetings and 

Events 

Sunday May 20  
Admin on Site  
10:00 A.M. Worship  
11:30 A. M. Getting to 
Know UU (C)  
11:30 A.M. Event Book  
Party (FH) 
 

Monday May 21  
Live Oak Office Closed  
No Scheduled Events  
 

Tuesday May 22  
4:00 P.M. Facility Mtg. (C)  
6:00 P.M. Board Mtg. (FH)  
7:00 P.M. Sangha (S)  

Wednesday May 23  
10:00 A.M. Staff Mtg.  
4:30 P.M. Social Justice (C)  
6:00 P.M.  Adama (S)  
7:00 P.M. Covenant Group  

Thursday May 24  
10:00 A.M. Covenant  
7:00 P.M. Choir (S)  

Friday May 25  
10:30 A.M Hookers & 
Needlers (C)  
 

Saturday May 26  
12:30-4:00 Rental (S)  

Sunday May 27  
10:00 A.M. Worship  
11:30 A.M. Souper Sunday  
11:45 A.M. Congregation-
al Budget Hearing (S)  
 

S=Sanctuary;   FH=Fellowship Hall, 
C=Cottage   

 

http://liveoakgoleta.org/  
events -calendar/  

 

 

Miss a 
 Sermon?  

Check out past  
sermons by  

clicking on the 
link.  

http://liveoakgoleta.
org/multimedia/  

Live Oak Event 
Book!  

 

 
 

Reserve your 
spots now!  

Gardeners of the Spirit    
Rev. Tamara Casanova Suzuki  

 

It’s spring and many of us are planting 

vegetables and flowers in our home  

gardens or windowsills. At this time of 

new plantings, let us pause to consider 

how we are also gardeners of our spirit.   

 

SAVE THE DATE 

Sunday, May 27  

11:45 A.M.  

 

Live Oak  
Congregational 
Budget Hearing  

Artist: James R Eads 

http://liveoakgoleta.org/events-calendar/
http://liveoakgoleta.org/events-calendar/
http://liveoakgoleta.org/multimedia/
http://liveoakgoleta.org/multimedia/
http://liveoakgoleta.org/our-community/live-oak-event-book/
http://liveoakgoleta.org/our-community/live-oak-event-book/
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Upcoming Sermons  

Childrenõs Religious Exploration News 

May 27: Joining Lifetimes   Rev. Tamara Casanova Suzuki  
We hear that one of the most pernicious problems of our culture is that of loneliness. At 
Live Oak, we join together for many reasons to create an intentional, loving,  
multigenerational community that connects us through our lifetimes.   
 

Today we will participate in our  annual Flower Communion which is a cherished and 
unique Unitarian Universalist tradition.  Please bring a flower with you to share .  
(We ask that you bring unscented or only lightly scented flowers today. Please do not 
bring lilies or freesias as we have members who are highly allergic to these.)  
 

Also, please note that today there will be a Souper Sunday lunch after service, and then 
we will proceed to our annual congregational budget hearing.  

THIS WEEK IN RE: Beautiful art work last week by all RE kids! This week we will work on the 
song “Seasons of Love” from the show RENT. It is a beautiful song about living life to the 
fullest, and RE kids will present this song on June 3 rd.  We will also finish up any art projects 
from last week for the RE Gallery.  

SUMMER STARTS SOON!: RE starts summer with this year’s summer theme…. “Sunday  
FUUNday”. Something tells me that has been done already, but that is okay, it just 
sounds…. Well…. FUN!! We will start summer on June 10th with cornhole and a water  
balloon toss! Wear something that you can get wet!  

CHANGE FOR OWL GRADUATION/LUNCHEON- RE SUNDAYJUNE 3/BREAKFAST JUNE 10 

We were originally planning to honor the OWL students at services on Sunday May 20, but 
there are many of our grads that are unable to attend that service. We are rescheduling 
the OWL graduation and honoring to our RE Sunday service on June 3.  

We would also like to reschedule the luncheon to a PANCAKE BREAKFAST (yum!!) on  
Sunday June 10 at 9:00 AM before services. Contact Clacey at  
 administrator@liveoakgoleta.org . It will be less prep work for the parents. RSVP for both 
OWL honoring and breakfast please.  

I hope all families will be present going into the next three weeks going into RE Sunday 
and summer. We are seeing such a lovely community of kids of all ages really, starting to 
form, connect and really be there for each other. Would love to share that on June 3 rd  

along with their voices and energy. Our kids are amazing!!  

Would love to include ALL children at the RE Sunday service on June 3rd. The entire  
service is dedicated to this RE program so it is all about THEM and YOU who have been 
there for the program. PLEASE plan to be there if you are in town! It’s a special day. 

RE SUMMER NEEDS-TEACHERS AND GAME NIGHT HOST: Lovely Live Oak congregants…  We 
are looking for a few good teacher/facilitator types to spend an occasional Sunday with 
our kids. Summer is a good time to come into the Religious Exploration fold as it is really 
about having FUN with the kids!  And speaking of FUN, it would be a shame to discontinue 
GAME NIGHT in the summer, so let me know if that is something you would be willing to 

mailto:administration@liveoakgoleta.org
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Childrenõs Religious Exploration News Continued 

This Sunday our half basket will be donated to the Santa Barbara Bucket Brigade. It was 
originally formed to dig mud and debris out of homes and   they   have been able to dig 
out nearly 80 homes, La Casa De Maria, the Ennisbrook open space, Hammond’s beach 
and countless trees. Now in addition, they are working on removing huge piles of debris 
and dirt all around the community including the park areas. Please help us help these 
caring volunteers clean up Montecito.  

For More information about SB Bucket Brigade:  

https://www.santabarbarabucketbrigade.org/   

host. I have a host in June, so looking for July, August and September. Email me at  
dresteven@liveoakgoleta.org .  Thanks so much!!  

LIVE OAK IN THE SPOTLIGHT: Sunday May 27 at 8 pm, KEYT Channel 3 will broadcast the 
“Teen Sing Santa Barbara” concert benefitting local disaster survivors. The concert was 
planned by three local teens (including Steven’s Tali Ratcliffe) with the help of  
Kenny Loggins and  was recorded Live at the Marjorie Luke Theater at SB Junior High on 
March 9.   Set your DVRs to see our own  Lura Pearson  and  Rebecca Jamgochian  among 
the performers in this moving and heartfelt production that raised over $65K to help  
community survivors of the debris flow disaster. BRAVO!!  
 

“What lies behind you and what lies in front of you, pales in comparison to what lies inside 
of you.”-Ralph Waldo Emerson  

As a community we hold all in our loving thoughts and prayers  

* Susan Braden - Joy upon visiting the new Ridley Tree Cancer Center (having previously 

worked there for nine years.) She found it to be a moving experience and a great  
improvement over the old building.   

* Bev Troon- Joy in celebrating six months recovery from a stroke.  

* Priscilla Marchus - Shared she has had a difficult several weeks. Her dog, Kramer, 

passed away two weeks ago; her friend, Brenda, in Florida died from cancer; and a 
friend from Treble Clef choir, Merrily, has cancer and is on hospice.  

* Cecilia Ramirez - Shared that Mother’s Day is special for her for two reasons. She  

remembers her mother, and is also grateful for becoming Jacob’s mother by  
adoption.  

* Lisl Auf Der Heide - Joy and gratitude that her children remembered her on Mother’s 

Day and grateful that they still love her.  

Half Basket  

Joys & Sorrows 

https://www.santabarbarabucketbrigade.org/
mailto:dresteven@liveoakgoleta.org


Saturday, June 2nd at 2pm  

Live Oak UU Congregation is answering the call to prepare finger foods for the reception 
following Lora Young's ordination. Lora Barnett, as we knew her, served LOUUC (2016 -17) 
as a ministerial intern, delivering several thoughtful sermons, directing the RE Program in 
the absence of an acting DRE, facilitating the OWL Program for our youth, and so much 
more. This is our opportunity to say THANK YOU, and given our affinity for good food, we 
can do this! Please SCROLL DOWN the list to view all of the finger foods category options 
before checking any of the boxes. Lora is expecting between 250 -300 attendees.  
Consider providing toothpicks for easier handling (i.e., sliced sausages, meatballs, pineap-
ple, melons) and if bringing grapes, cut the bunches into manageable clusters. We're 
aiming to minimize cutlery. Please also clearly mark on your plates, trays, platters your 
NAME, Ph. #, and LOUUC, so that, if left behind we can reunite you. We additionally need 
a few volunteers to assist USSB's set -up and take -down crews. If you can, please sign up.  

https://www.mealtrain.com/potlucks/000myz  
 

If you plan on attending Lora's ordination, please R.S.V.P to  

 administrator@liveoakgoleta.org  by May 20.   

PAGE 4 THE ACORN 

Wondering About Becoming A Member of Live Oak?  

Lora (Barnett) Young Ordination  

The Membership Ministry will be hosting a newcomer orientation, “Path to Membership”, 
on Saturday, June 9th, from 9:30 A.M. to 1:00 P.M. in the Cottage at Live Oak. We’d love 
to have you!  
 

Rev. Tamara will lead this class, and a delicious lunch will be included. Please let us know 
if you would like to be a part of this next step on the path to becoming a member. RSVP 
to administrator@liveoakgoleta.org. Child care will be provided if you let us know!  
Your Membership Ministry, David Echols, Diane Green, Barbara Hodgdon, Mary Ince, 
Priscilla Marchus (Co -Chair), Debbie Mackie (Co -Chair), Carter Morgan and Liz Zok.  

Social Justice News  
California Primary Elections are coming up. Next Monday, May 21 is the last day to  
register to vote. Please register so you can help change the tone of Washington!  
 
Gail Boehme lets us know -A new local group,  the Santa Barbara Anti War Collective,  
currently focusing primarily on the Middle East, is organizing and "would like to work with 
like-minded activists to get stuff done!" If you would like to be in on the ground floor of this 
group contact   sbantiwarcollective@gmail.com . They will be meeting at the Little House 
behind St. Michael's University Church in I.V. on Monday afternoons or evenings, TBA.  
 
Suggested committees and activities will include  protest, educational, lobbying,  
tabling,  networking,  coordinating with other peace groups.   They intend to be an action 
group and have already protested Condoleza Rice, shown a film about the Nakba,  

https://www.mealtrain.com/potlucks/000myz
mailto:administrator@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:sbantiwarcollective@gmail.com
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Social Justice News Continued  

protested U.S. aggression against Syria and had a radio interview about the links  
between indigenous movements in the U.S. and Palestine. If you would like more  
information, talk to Gail.  
 
May 23: 4:30 -6:30  Next Live Oak Social Justice Ministry meeting . Come for a visit or join. 
Everyone is welcome!  

 

Community Activities  
 

May 19: Coming Together Housing Solutions Spring Edition, 10-4 or come part of the time 
at 435 E. Pedregosa St., more info: https://www.facebook.com/events/195564834501827/    
 
Every Tuesday at 5pm is a protest against nuclear weapons at the corner of Micheltorena 
St. and State St. right in front of Trinity Episcopal Church.  
 

Action Alerts:   Putting our UU Values into Action  
 

The 2018 Farm Bill which is going through the Agriculture Committee right now contains 
some disturbing components. After years of failed attempts, Iowa's Rep. King has  
succeeded in slipping pro -factory farm legislation into the 2018 Farm Bill. The PICA 
amendment would make it impossible to pass laws regulating products from farm  
animals raised in cages to shutting down puppy mills. The legislation could also put other 
animal protection laws in jeopardy, including:   
 
¶ State puppy mill laws banning retail pet store sales of commercially bred puppies  
¶ State laws banning the sale of cat, dog, and horse meat   
¶ State laws banning the sale of shark fins  
 
At any moment the 2018 Farm Bill could go the House floor for a vote.  Please ask your 
Congress people to reject this version with the King PICA Amendment.  
 

IMMIGRATION 
 

Separating Families Must Stop! In an effort to deter families from seeking asylum in the 
United States, nearly 700 immigrant children have ALREADY been separated from their 
parents since October, including 100 children under the age of four.  The American 
Academy of Pediatrics has joined more than 200 child welfare, juvenile justice, and child 
development organizations in demanding that the government put an end to this cruel 
policy. The administration’s policy of child removal is inhumane and may be a violation of 
international law.  
 
-Sample Script: I am calling from [zip code] to urge (Senator Harris/Feinstein;  
Rep. Carbajal) to protest the Trump administration’s policy of separating immigrant  
families, and to oppose any legislation that separates children from their parents at the 
border.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/events/195564834501827/


 

Consider renting Live Oak for your next event! Call 805 -967-7867. 

Live Oak Staff and Office Hours  

Rev. Tamara Casanova Suzuki  

revtamarasuzuki@gmail.com    

805.967.7867 x 2 

by appointment  
 

Steven Lovelace, Director of  

Religious Exploration  

dresteven@liveoakgoleta.org  

805.967.7867 

by appointment  
 

John Douglas, Music Director  

jed805@gmail.com   

805.284.2082  
 

Clacey Kahn, Administrator  

administrator@liveoakgoleta.org   

805.967.7867 x 1 

M,W, Th, F 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  
 

Janet Mocker, Bookkeeper  

bookkeeper@liveoakgoleta.org  
 

Coordinating Team  
coordinating-

team@liveoakgoleta.org  

Happy Birthday to the  

following friends and  

members celebrating  

upcoming birthdays !  

 

 

 

Nansie Chapman 5/18  

Carrie Topliffe 5/20 , 

Jill Ross Beres 5/21,  

Kendra Wise 5/22,  

Marina Hall 5/25  

Live Oak Unitarian  

Universalist  

Congregation  

Marie Arnold is  pleased to announce that she 
has received the John Moses Memorial Award 
for her painting at the Faulkner Library.   It is part 
of a Santa Barbara  Association Art show from 
May 1 to June 4, 2018.   

Live Oak Directory  

If you have been attending Live Oak, getting involved in the 

Live Oak community and are ready to be listed in our  

directory, please let Clacey Kahn, our Administrator, know by 

email ( administrator@liveoakgoleta.org ) or by phoning the 

office (805 -967-7867).   

Supporting Our Members  

Afternoon  Book Group  

Monday, June 4th, 2PM in the cottage 

at Live Oak, we will discuss Never Cry 

Wolf  by Farley Mowat.  
 

Guests are welcome.  

 

For Information please contact  

Jeanne Northsinger at  

805-898-1085  jnorthsinger@gmail.com .  

Our Members of Congress  

* Dianne Feinstein - LA office 310 -914-7300, Washington  
office 202 -224-3841 
senator@feinstein.senate.gov . 

* Kamala Harris - Sacramento 916 -448-2787, Washington  
202-224-3553 
senator@harris.senate.gov . 

* Salud Carbajal - Congressman -24th district, Washington 
202-225-3601, San Luis Obispo office 888 -202-8934,  
Contact through his site  

Social Justice News Continued  

mailto:revtamarasuzuki@gmail.com
mailto:dresteven@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:jed805@gmail.com
mailto:administrator@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:coordinatingteam@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:coordinatingteam@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:administrator@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:jnorthsinger@gmail.com
mailto:senator@feinstein.senate.gov
mailto:senator@harris.senate.gov

